MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday  14th March 2016 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington,  Joinson,  Veasey, Page, Smith. C. Cllr Rowe
ALSO PRESENT:
11 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

1(3.16)
APOLOGIES 
Cllrs Webber, Cox, Thorp
2(3.16)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr. Clarke seconded by Cllr. Palk and unanimously AGREED that after one small amendment the January ordinary meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(3.16) MATTERS ARISING
None

4(3.16) POLICE:
A number of minor items from the police incident website for this area were noted.
5.(3.16) REPORTS
Report of Cllr R. Rowe for Devon County Council:

1. DCC has managed to find £250,000 to help fund school crossing patrols.

2. Ring and Ride is suffering from poor funding.

3. Potholes are getting done slowly.

4. The Devolution bid has been submitted.

5. S. Hams and West Devon are teaming up more.

DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr. Pennington reported:

1. Complaints Policy Review: complaints can be made in a number of ways:

a) via Council complaint form

b) by e-mail at complaints@swdevon.gov.uk
c) in writing

d) speak to Customer Services by phone  01803 861234

e) In person at offices.

The procedure:

Stage 1: acknowledged within 5 days, a response within 30 days

Atage 2: If not satisfied- then ask for complaint to be referred to stage 2 within 3 months of receipt of response under Stage 1- giving reasons

Stage 2 response given within 30 days . If still not satisfied – Local Government Ombudsman.

2. Locality Delivery

3. Locality Engagement Officers cover designated areas: Marldon is Mr Dai Antill contact 861234 or 07792309983.  He can help resolving issues on the ground.
MEG REPORT

Cllr Page reported on work carried out Feb.-March 2016:
10th February: Three members renewed two steps on f/p13, making them safe.
Two more steps were identified for improvement in the near future. Two members completed the annual P3 survey. The information has now been collated and sent to Ross Davies at DCC for analysis.

24th February: Five members cut back the Cotoniaster which had seriously narrowed the pavements in parts of Five Lane Ends round to past the bus stop in Vicarage Lane, following a complaint from a member of the public. The grass verge, at the back of the pavement was also tidied up. Two members went out to assess a list of pending work to be required on the footpath system when the weather is suitable. One member carried out some litter picking.

Robin Cox has agreed to call a meeting of all MEG members to discuss future developments to enable the group to organize a system which widens the scope of work which can be carried out in line with the latest proposals on self-help and Community support and road Warden schemes. It is hoped that we will then be in a better position to approach the local neighbourhood highway officer (NHO) regarding the necessary training and insurance cover required for MEG to carry out the work necessary to keep Marldon village up to safe and acceptable environmental standards as required. 
6(3.16) NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The clerk reported that the start of the six- week process before the N.P. can officially start has been delayed while they produce a parish map. The clerk has processed 74 returned questionnaire on a spreadsheet and he summarized the results so far. There was a call for volunteers to form a Neighbourhood Plan Committee whose first job would be to help process the questionnaire forms. Four Councillors – the Chairman, Cllrs Veasey, Page and Clarke  volunteered with five members of the public: Roger Sibley, Mary Oliphant, Delyth Sutton, Hilary Williams and David Cooke. 
The clerk informed members of a free conference on N.P. to be held on the coming Friday organized by the CPRE. He had provisionally booked three placed and intended to go if possible himself. The Chairman and Cllr Page agreed to attend as well.
7(3.16) QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY

Members examined a commemorative coin/ medal for £1.99 which has been produced for this event, but in the absence of  Cllr Cox who had asked for this item to be on the agenda it was AGREED consideration of this should be deferred until the next meeting.
8(3.16) PLANNING
0284/16/VAR: Removal of cond.  barn conversion restriction for holiday use only for Longpark Winhay, Windthorn Lane, Compton Members found NO OBJECTION to this plan.
Standing orders were briefly suspended to allow Mrs Bailey to talk about retrospective plans at Weekabrough House regarding a two story garage. Cllr Veasey declared an interest and did not participate in the discussion. It was AGREED to inform the new enforcement officer Paul Bignall at SHDC of this issue.
    9(3.16)  CORRESPONDENCE
      The clerk passed on publicity material which had been received.
10(3.16) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
1. Cllr Clarke, Chairman of the committee, reported that the new Outreach Youth worker Kerry McCabe had an Open Evening in the Village Hall on Thursday at 6.00pm. Standing orders were temporarily suspended to allow discussion of the outcome. There is the possibility of taking local youngsters to the Totnes facility by minibus. She would like to involve the older children who did not show up in any numbers but the problem of a meeting place still remains. She and Mrs Bailey asked the Council to consider funding a newbuild to provide a purpose-made venue, possibly on Broomhill. Cllrs Clarke and Palk expressed their full support for such a plan. The Chairman warned that there may be a restrictive covenant on that land forbidding development. It was AGREED that the deeds should be found and examined.
2. The issue of the wall of Tor Field House on Tor Field was discussed. A quote had been received from Thulborns to dismantle 8 metres of wall- £1260; stump grind stumps - £600; rebuild wall- £5,241. However it was noted that Devon Tree Services had said that in their opinion the tree stumps would not cause any more damage to the wall in the medium term. The householder has had a quote from Colin Axford to rebuild the wall one side at a time for £1,230, or dismantle the wall and rebuild for £1,960. Cllr Veasey agreed to discuss the latter options with Mr Field and was delegated responsibility to come to an agreement with him. 
 3. Cllr Clarke reported that the recent SHDC survey of the play area in Tor Field had revealed that the surface under the swing was in need of repair. She had been in contact with a company who could do it and she was delegated responsibility to organize the repair accordingly.
4. The clerk asked if members would be interested in using the services of a person with the necessary road warden qualifications to take over the duties of the previous Parish Lengthsman and extend them to cover roadside work where required, at a rate of £15 per hour. Members AGREED to proceed with this proposal and authorized the clerk to arrange an interview for the applicant with both Marldon and Berry Pomeroy Chairmen. 

.

11(3.16) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
1. The 20mph request for the village is due to come before the HATOC committee on April 1st. There was a discussion about whether Ms Sutton could represent the Parish Council and speak at the meeting- the Chairman thought she could. However clerk reminded members that Peter Stiles had said members of the public could not speak. Members AGREED to put forward Ms Sutton as their representative which should allow her to speak. 

The possibility of a crossing patrol officer was also discussed and it was AGREED to put this on the agenda for the next meeting.

2. A member of the public had asked of the notice banning heavy vehicle from Marldon at the entrance to Five Lanes Road could be moved to a position where it could be clearly seen before the road had been entered. It was AGREED to ask DCC Highways to do this. 

3. Potholes- In Marldon Lane.
 12(3.16)      FINANCE

The following payments were approved:-
 Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses Jan.                                                                 266.10

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   Photocopying Konica Minolta 60%                                                                     37.72

P3 Account:

Coach bolts, timber, tools   : £26.63

P3 co-ordinator costs- phone, diesel etc  £40.00

Total P£ expenses payable to Robin Cox:                                                          60.63

MEG Account:

Gate latch, litter pickers, poo bags   payable R. Cox                                         21.29

Receipts:

Main a/c:

Transparency fund:                                                                                   1,239.00

Allotments 12@ £21                                                                                    252.00

MEG a/c:

Sales                                                                                                             10.00
BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 29 February 2016  

Main Account:                      £22,618.77

P3     Account:                         £368.29

Environment Account :            £503.14

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.12.2015:       £20,795.20 (gross interest p.a.=£154.80)

The clerk noted the Transparency Fund receipts and asked permission to proceed with the recommended DALC provider Visionict to develop a dedicated Parish Council website. This was AGREED.

It was AGREED that Cllr Veasey should be an additional signatory to the bank accounts- clerk to action.

13(3.16)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
14(3.16) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN   
The Chairman said that 900 copies of the invitation for parishioners to the Annual Parish Meeting on 20th April will be printed by the clerk and as usual he will expect members to help with their distribution. 
15(3.16) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday April 11th 2016. Note this is the AGM when members will be elected to committee positions.
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        11-4-2016
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